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RICHMOND CITY COUNCIL               FEBRUARY 5, 2024 
 
A specially scheduled meeting of the Richmond City Council was held at the Park Community Center located at 90 
South 100 West, Richmond, Utah on Monday, February 5, 2024. The meeting began at 7:04 P.M.; Amber Ervin was 
in the chair. The opening remarks were made by Joel Draxler.  
 
The following Council Members were in attendance: Amber Ervin, Bryce Wood, and Joel Draxler 
 
Mayor Paul Erickson and Council Members Lyle Bair and Daryl Black were excused.  
 
City Treasurer HollyJo Karren, and City Recorder Justin Lewis were also in attendance.  
 
VISITORS: Dave Cavanaugh, Rebecca Thatcher 
 
WORKSHOP TO DISCUSS THE 2024 BLACK & WHITE DAYS CELEBRATION 
 
The following topics were discussed: 
 
Approaching Pepperidge Farms about being the Grand Marshal where it is their 50th anniversary this year.  
 
The Highland Games will be moved to the west side of the Park Community Center.  
 
There are not any funds available for a Friday night concert. This item was not budgeted for and has an estimated 
cost of $2,500 to $3,000. A dance can be done cheaper. Bids will be requested to find out what the cost of a dance 
will be. 
 
A movie in the park on Friday night has not been successful the last couple of times it was tried.  
 
Wendy Christensen will handle the advertising.  
 
The logos for the foot race and bicycle race will be the same as last year; the date will be changed.  
 
The same flyer layout as last year will be utilized.  
 
The menu at the Hamburger Stand will be changed and most likely consist of grilled cheese sandwiches and patty 
melts at the request of the cattle committee. Hot dogs will not be served this year.  
 
The youth council will help with traffic control for the parade. This year a deputy in the sheriff’s department is 
specifically assigned to city events. In 2023, the sheriff’s office was short staffed and could not offer the service they 
wanted to offer to each city.  
 
Family activities in the park were discussed. The youth council has helped to oversee them in the past. The royalty 
will help this year. This is a way to get families to the park on Saturday.  
 
The food show is very popular. New judges will be utilized this year.  
 
Rhonda Davis will continue to oversee the royalty program and Lil’ Miss pageant. The royalty needs better guidance 
of what they need to do after Black & White Days. Coordination is needed for other parades the royalty will attend.  
 
AllTech will be utilized to oversee the sound system and move it from place to place.  
 
The Park Bench will host an art show on Saturday.  
 
A race cycling committee has been formed.  
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It has been requested that the results of the foot and bicycle race be posted online.  
 

***A motion to adjourn was made by Joel, seconded by Bryce, and the vote was unanimous.*** 
 
Yes Vote: Ervin, Wood, Draxler 
No Vote: None 
Excused: Bair, Black 
 
Adjournment at 8:06 P.M.  
 
RICHMOND CITY CORPORATION 
 
 
 
_________________________ 
Paul J. Erickson, Mayor 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
_________________________ 
Justin B. Lewis, City Recorder 
 


